GRINSHILL VILLAGE HALL
MINUTES OF MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL

 WEDNESDAY 18 OCTOBER  2017 
In Attendance: Caroline Jones (Chair), Ian Driscoll (Secretary), Melanie Foley, Chris Page, Suzanne Smith, Tish Weston, Vanessa Wycherley, Marie Barber.
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.


Apologies were received from Leeann Hazell.
2.
NOTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 


These were approved. Proposed VW, seconded TW

3.
MATTERS ARISING


MB reminded members of the Poetry and Puppets event taking place on Saturday 
21 October from 2-4pm. This was raising money for the Dogs Home, however 
members were not aware of any advertising that had taken place.


As agreed at the last meeting, TW/MB had met up with Suzanne Dolphin 
regarding the GVH Facebook page. This will be helpful for monitoring contacts 
we receive via Facebook. ID is also an administrator of the page and will keep an 
eye out for any messages we receive.

VW told the meeting that she understood from Tom that Jane Harris had resigned 
from the Parish Council. However we cannot act on this until we are officially 
informed by the PC. It was agreed VW would ask for this to happen, and for the 
PC to let us know who will now be their representative on the committee.
4.
FINANCE MATTERS

MF informed the meeting that bank statements are received every 2 months and 
therefore the latest figures are for the end of August. At that time we had £2878 
in the account but in addition have since received the Parish Council grant. 
Therefore the total in the account is just over £3000. 

There was also a discussion on how much money should be kept in the current 
account, and how much placed in an income bearing account. ID suggested we 
only needed to keep enough easily accessible to cover any non planned 
emergency such as a building issue, e.g. £3000. Other larger expenditure should 
be considered as planned within a budget year and therefore broadly predictable.

We have lost income as Physis are no longer using the Hall, however we have 
received a good income this year from the use of the Hall for Local/National 
Elections. The charge for this use has remained the same for some time, and there 
was a 
discussion about the possibility of increasing this. MB agreed to investigate 
charges made by other Halls in the area.


Action MB


Decoration Quote: MB agreed to email Suzanne D to check whether we received 
a quote for the decoration work currently being undertaken.

Action MB

Oil: TW to let ID know the situation regarding an oil delivery for the central 
heating. He will then try to get it ordered through Michael Lillistone via the 
village consortium.

Action TW/ID



Alcohol Stocks: Jenny Martinez had purchased most of the stock from us (to 
avoid it passing its sell by date). We are left with 8 bottles of prosecco, but will 
need to purchase more for the forthcoming events.
5.
FUTURE EVENTS


Village Quiz – Friday 10th November 2017


ID gave a detailed update on progress for this event.


A copy of the notes he used are appended, as an action list to these minutes. 
However some of the key points are as follows:
· Rob Haarhoff confirmed as Quizmaster

· Currently have 6 possible teams from Grinshill and 5 from Clive. This is looking good as the maximum we can comfortably cope with is 12 anyway.

· The timing and number of rounds will be similar to previous years but with some minor changes.

· Publicity: ID has placed posters in both villages and on Facebook (although the poster on the noticeboard near the bus stop in Clive was removed within a day of it going up – this also happened last year!).

· Although MF cannot attend the Quiz, she will take charge of buying the drinks. CJ agreed to help with manning the bar during the event.

· Food: This year it will be provided by Frydays in Wem, ID has met with Mike and Nicola and agreed prices etc. The order will need to be phoned through by 7.30 and collected an hour later. CP agreed to coordinate the orders/phoning through and collection. ID promised to provide her with the agreed food options together with prices (see attached notes).

· Raffle: SS agreed to coordinate. All members to provide prizes.

· Door: Need to ensure someone collects entrance money.

· Quiz Prizes: Need to provide for winners (bottle of wine each), runners up (Beers?), Picture Round winner (Chocolates), and have available the Trophy for the winning village.

· Bottle of Whisky for Rob.

· ID will provide all the questions/Answers/Score Sheets etc.

· Float: MF to provide this – to include notes and coins to give change.

Music Night (Zen Dogs) – Saturday 9th December 2017


This would be a repeat of the last Zen Dogs appearance but with a Christmas 
theme. ID will arrange for posters to be prepared (These will also need to be 
placed on our Facebook page).


We will need to consider crisps and nibbles, and the provision of a bar. 


It was agreed this would be discussed in detail at the next meeting.

Whalebone – Saturday 24th March 2018


Band booked.

6.
BUILDING ISSUES


Painting: TW confirmed this was ongoing but would be completed soon.

Door Code: It was agreed that this should be changed. ID agreed to carry this out 
and inform members of the new code. 

Action ID

Keys: It was confirmed the current key holders are; TW, ID, MB, MF, and a key 
kept in the security box. We believe there were 6 keys originally. MB agreed to 
check where the 6th is. 

Action MB

Chippings: Work had begun on moving the chippings to create another parking 
area. This was being carried out by Bob Jones. The committee asked the Chair to 
pass on their thanks to Bob for carrying out this work.

 Chairs: The committee also thanked VW for taking the excess village hall chairs 
away for off site storage. 

7. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

There was no other business.
8. 
DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 30th November 2017, Grinshill 
Village Hall at 7.30pm. It was agreed MF would Chair this meeting.

NB: This will be an opportunity to finalise details for the Zen Dogs music 
night on Saturday 9th December.
